

GUARLFORD PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES OF A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL on Monday 9th  March 2015
Present



Councillor  Mr    M         Huskinson  Chairman

                                           Councillor  Dr      P         Mayner     Vice Chairman 
                                           Councillor  Dr      E         Jones 

                                          Councillor  Mr      A 
  Medcalf                                      
                                           Councillor  Mr     M         Simpson         
                                            Councillor Mrs   B          Hill    

                                                             Mr      D         Sanderson  Parish Path Warden

                                           District Councillor T       Wells    
                                                             Mr
 J     
 Sommerville         Clerk

1. Apologies
 Cllr Hadley-Roberts and Mr Chamings.  
2. Public question and answer
 No members of the public were present. 
3. Code of Conduct and Declarations of Interest

3.1. Parish Councillors were reminded that, as required by the Parish Council Code of Conduct Order 2001, they should notify the MHDC Monitoring Officer of any changes to their Register of Interests or the receipt of any unrecorded gifts or hospitality.  They should also declare any personal or prejudicial interests in any of the items of this meeting.

3.2. There were no declarations of personal or prejudicial interest. 
3.3. In this connection and in order to comply with the strict rules on conflict at their meetings the Clerk notified Councillors that they should raise with him any particular matters on which they perceive a conflict may arise. 

3.4. Such a conflict may arise not only from other positions and/or interests they hold but also from positions and/or interests held by their spouse or partner. For example in relation to requests for grants for the Churchyard at Guarlford.  
4. The Race Relations and Crime and Disorder Acts
           All the business carried out and decisions made at this meeting have observed the requirements of the above acts.

5. Acceptance of the Previous Minutes

5.1  The minutes of the Parish Council held on 8th December 2014, having been circulated, were taken as read, approved by the Council as a true record subject to minor amendment and were signed by the Chairman.   
6. Report by Councillor T Wells

6.1. Jack Hegarty was now the joint CEO of MHDC and Wychavon District Council.  Gary Williams was the Head of Planning for both authorities. Rosie Murray had left. MHDC planning dept needs resources and additional capacity to deal with planning applications. 
6.2. An Upton on Severn resident had successfully objected to a planning application on the basis of protected species being threatened by the proposed development but why had not the planners at MHDC spotted this?

6.3. On the SWDP the first stage of the public enquiry is now taking place. The Inspector is beginning to consider the evidence. Cllr Wells predicted a further 6 months of chaos was in the reckoning.

6.4. Cllr Wells believed the problem with the planning application at Basket Weavers cottage was the land in question had no recognised settlement boundary. If it had been approved a precedent would be set. 

6.5. Many of the services of MHDC are now outsourced, for example the MHDC customer services centre in Malvern Library.

6.6. He had reported to the Police the failure of the former leader of the Conservative group on the Council Cllr David Hughes to disclose material facts to MHDC regarding his own planning application.  The Police are investigating. 
7. Report by Mr T West Tree Warden
          There was no report. 
8. Report by Public Path Warden. 
8.1. Mr Sanderson addressed the meeting. There is now a new bridge in place on footpath 505 between the River Severn and Clevelode. 
8.2. The gate on the public footpath off Clevelode lane was still locked, obliging him to climb over it in order to continue his walk on the path concerned. He will speak to his supervisor Tracey at Worcestershire County Council to see what can be offered to resolve the matter. (Action Mr Sanderson)
8.3. The Clerk was able to confirm that he had made enquiries with Zurich about insurance cover for the Public Path Wardens.  Zurich were in principle willing to provide such cover but the matter was academic as further research had confirmed that the Public Path wardens are already covered by a policy held by Worcestershire County Council. 

8.4. There was a problem on footpath 522 at Woodbridge Farm. Mr Sanderson will investigate and report to the next meeting (Action Mr Sanderson).
8.5. The Chairman thanked Mr Sanderson for his report.   
9. Report by Mr R Chamings, Malvern Hills Conservators
9.1.  Mr Chamings had sent his apologies and there was no report.  
10. Report by Mr D Hill,  Chairman Village Hall Committee

10.1. The Clerk read out the report from Don Hill. The Village Hall had passed a recent inspection of its electrical installations by AJ Taylor Ltd and has received a certificate to that effect, valid for 5 years. It came at a cost to the Village Hall of £300.  
11. Report by Cllr E Jones, Chairman Guarlford History Group
11.1. Cllr Jones paid tribute to the ongoing work of Angus and Rosemary McCulloch in keeping the Guarlford Village website up to date.  The meeting warmly endorsed his proposal that a vote of thanks to them both be minuted. 

11.2. The meeting agreed with Cllr Medcalf’s suggestion that we tell Angus of the recent appointment of the Footpath warden(s) and that we are still looking for a Neighbourhood Watch leader.  (Action Clerk)  

11.3.  Cllr Jones noted that the History Group was in funds at the present time and was looking at re-painting Joan Bradshaw’s seat and the Village sign. No permission was needed for the latter.  
12. Parish Environment
12.1   The meeting discussed the matter raised by Don Hill namely the dilapidated condition of the Bamford Close signs and the complaint by Cllr Hill about the poor condition of the footpath running from the war memorial towards the triangle by the Church.  In places the footpath was sunken. 
12.2  In addition there are dangerous potholes in Rectory Lane at the 30mph sign.  The meeting directed the Clerk to write to Worcestershire County Council about these matters. (Action Clerk)  
12.3  The meeting noted the concerns raised by Mr Samer Yousseff about speeding motorists on the B4424. Although he resides just outside the Parish boundary the meeting agreed with the thrust of his case for a speed limit of 50 mph on this road.  The Clerk will write to West Mercia Safer Roads Partnership in support of his position. (Action Clerk)
13. Planning

13.1. The meeting considered the application for planning permission made to WCC by Lafarge Tarmac Trading in relation to the Quarry at Clifton.  The land was strictly outside the parish boundary although as the crow flies it was geographically close by.  Cllr Simpson noted that the site was at least two fields away from the eastern bank of the River Severn. 

13.2. Cllr Wells confirmed that the plan was to remove the rubble from the Quarry by boat down the River Severn to Tewkesbury.   
13.3. In principle the meeting had no objection to the application but before this is communicated to WCC Cllr Mayner will cast his eagle eye over the core paperwork and the Clerk will deliver the balance to Cllr Hadley-Roberts for her input.  (Action Clerk) 

14. Liaison with Other Bodies

14.1. There was nothing to report.   
                 . 
15. Waste Recycling
15.1. There was nothing to report.         
16. Finance 
16.1. The balances were as follows: Charity account £108.64; Instant Access account £188.59; Current account £1,331. 69. 

16.2. The meeting approved the renewal of the SLCC subscription for the magazine only in the sum of £30.  
16.3. The meeting approved the renewal of the annual CPRE membership for the Parish Council in the sum of £36. 
16.4. The matter of Indemnity Insurance for the Public Path Wardens had been addressed and resolved – see minute 8.3.  
16.5. The Clerk had written to MHDC to lodge a request for the precept for the year ending 31.3.2016 in the sum of £4,000. 
16.6. The Clerk had sent a cheque to Malvern CAB for the agreed donation of £40.  

17. AOB 
17.1. The Clerk handed out Nomination Forms for the Parish Council Elections on May 7th 2015 and confirmed arrangements for collection of the Forms so that he can submit them to MHDC by the deadline. (Action Clerk) 
17.2. The Clerk also handed out the Declaration of Expenses Forms which have to be completed and submitted to MHDC by 7th June 2015 or else. The Clerk will liaise with Councillors about this. (Action Clerk)
17.3. Cllr Jones commented on the withdrawal of the mobile service from the Village. A number of residents had been upset at what seemed to be an arbitrary decision. There was no consultation.  They will now have to travel to Newland or Upton to access it. 
18. Dates of Future Meetings


The next meeting will take place on 

Monday 18th May 2015 at the Village Hall and will start at 1930 hrs promptly. 
At this meeting the Councillors will set the dates of meetings until May 2016. 
.
J.A. Sommerville - Clerk                                                    Cllr Mr Michael Huskinson - Chairman
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